
 

North Yorkshire Police  

MALTON RURAL WEST CAP GROUP 

 
Details of  meeting held at Gate Helmsley Village Hall on Nov. 22nd. 2012  

 
 
 
Present : M..Worth (Urban Watch), C.Dodds, A.Dodds, J.Buckley (Gate & Upper Helmsley 
P.C.),M.Parker,(Gate & Upper Helmsley P.C.), C.Corney (Flaxton P.C.),P.Woodhead (Foston 
& Thornton-le-Clay P.C.), N.Ballard (Amotherby P.C.), J.Benton,, G.Woodhead,  
Sgt. John Clayton, PCSO Nicki Pounder, P.C.Paul Fenwick. 
Apologies Insp. Andy Everitt, Anne & Bob Polley, Gail Cook, Sandi Clark, Michael Cleary.   
The Chairman Welcomed everyone to the meeting , having braved the stormy weather to 
attend.  
Police Report 
A  prepared report from Insp. Andy Everitt  (see attachment) was delivered by Sgt. John 
Clayton. 
John also gave an insight into his 27 year career to date, which included time spent in North  
London and a period as a Traffic Sgt. He returned to N.Yorks. in 1993. 
PCSO Nicki Pounder gave a report on the problems in the area regarding underage drinking 
and alcohol related incidents. Extra staff were deployed particularly in the Malton/Norton 
area if available. Poaching activity was still ongoing – most offenders coming from outside 
our area . 
Badger baiting  We expect our Rural Crime officer  to be present at our next meeting. 
P.C. Paul Fenwick our new Ryedale South Beat Manager takes up his post on Dec. 1st. 
He will be working with PCSO’s Nicki Pounder and Andy Birkinshaw. He gave a brief account 
of his career to date, which included 10 years as a Detective Constable in the Fraud Squad 
and more recently as Beat Manager in York. He lives near Hovingham and can be contacted 
on 101 or via e-mail  paul.fenwick@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk   
Comments From Villages  
A request was made as to whether it would be possible for the newly appointed PCC to 
attend one of our meetings.- this was to be looked into. 
Speeding Traffic through villages was again discussed. 
We were assured that the A64 was being actively patrolled. 
Date of Next Meeting  
It was agreed by those present that the next meeting would be held on March 14th. at a 
venue to be decided later.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                       E.W.Smith (Sec.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


